
Thursday 26 October 2023
This week’s PB4L Focus: Showing Compassion and Accepting Differences

This week classes have discussed understanding differences in each other,
appreciating our diversities and thinking before we say something that is unkind.
Children have been learning that through accepting others' differences and
similarities we open doors to many new possibilities, make better decisions and
improve our self confidence. Please discuss with your child about being inclusive
of others.

He aha te tupu i Tirimoana? What’s happening at Tirimoana?

Dear Parents / whānau
This week our Year 6 students have been at camp at Carey Park, along with some
of our staff and supported by many parents. They have had a great time, and
return to school tomorrow afternoon.

At school our other classes are busy with their learning, and in some classes,
doing some assessments this week. Everyone is enjoying the mostly fine weather!

School gates do not open until 8am
We remind parents that children should not be at school before 8am unless they are in the Before School
Care programme in the hall. Our caretakers do not open all our gates until 8am. This especially applies to
the Tirimoana Road gate.

Plant containers
We are currently seeking some large plant containers (pots). If you have any unwanted plant pots please
drop them off at the office. We plan to repot some plants from smaller pots into larger ones.

Enrolments for 5 Year Olds for 2024
I remind all parents to pre-enrol your child if they are turning 5 some time next year. We need the names
and dates of birth for all 5 year old new entrant children for next year. This is especially important if you
live outside of our school zone. Please telephone the school office or email Mrs Hammond
dale.hammond@tirimoana.school.nz if you need more information.

Ngā mihi
Peter Kaiser

2023 Parent/ Whanau Consultation

Please complete our 2023 Parent/Whānau survey via the link below. This is an opportunity to share your

views which will help us confirm our priorities for 2024.
Last year we received 272 responses to our consultation survey. Let’s get more this year!

Click the link below to access the survey

2023 Parent/Whānau Consultation

It would be great to receive a response from both parents/caregivers!

mailto:dale.hammond@tirimoana.school.nz
mailto:mrkaiser@tirimoana.school.nz
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/BG9JYDY


Is your child leaving Tirimoana School at the end of the year? Please - let us know

If your child is moving school at the end of the school year
(we know Year 6 students move onto Intermediate) - please
let the school office know.
This will help us with your child’s transition to their new school and will help us form classes for 2024.

Fun After Three has after school vacancies available
Please contact on 027-2429-2428Tracey Simonsen

Year 0 Lincoln Beck

Year 1 Christine Basilio

Year 4 Vincent Basilio

mailto:tracey.simonsen@tirimoana.school.nz


Up coming in the first few weeks of Term 4

Week 4
30 Oct-3 Nov Thursday and Fridays Water Skills for Life Years 3-6

Week 5
6-10 Nov

Monday 6 November

Wednesday 8 November

Thursday 9 November

Thursday and Fridays

Grandparents morning

Y4 to Arataki

Y5 Marae Trip
Y4 to Arataki
Water Skills for Life Years 3-6

Monday 13 November: Teacher Only Day : School is closed for instruction
Saturday 25 November: Te Kahu o Te Rehia (Kapa Haka Competition) at Tirimoana School
Thursday 7 December Cultural and Music Evening (New date)
Wednesday 13 December: Year 4-6 End of Year Prize giving (am)
Friday 15 December: Year 0-3 Learning Celebration (am)
Tuesday 19 December: School finishes for the year at 12pm

School starts again on Thursday 1 February






